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Jennifer Rivera (Administration)

From: Beth Garmon (CDI: Planning)
Sent: Monday, September 30, 2024 8:29 AM
To: Jennifer Rivera (Administration)
Subject: FW: Preservation of Constitutional Rights
Attachments: Preservation of Constitutional Rights_000114.pdf

Good morning, Jennifer. 
 
Could you add this to the JM Turk file please? 
 
Thank you, 
Beth 
 
Beth Garmon 
Director of Planning and Zoning 
Hall County Community Development and Infrastructure 
(office) 770-531-6809 
(direct) 770-297-2626 
bgarmon@hallcounty.org 
 
All ZONING, PLAT, and BUILDING PERMIT submittals may be submitted online through Accela. Plat inquiries may be 
submitted to plats@hallcounty.org. Zoning and general inquiries may be submitted to planning@hallcounty.org.  
 

 
 
 

From: Doug Horsley <doughorsley5123@gmail.com>  
Sent: Sunday, September 29, 2024 9:27 AM 
Subject: Preservation of Constitutional Rights 
 

Please note the attached Preservation of Constitutional Rights in Connection with Rezoning of acreage on JM 
Turk, Stanley and Guth Roads.  I am strongly opposed to the current plan being presented.  With all of the 
zoning exceptions being requested and the dense housing proposed, the development will depreciate all of the 
real estate in the general area and add irresponsible traffic, runoff, and many other undesirable consequences.    
 
Doug Horsley 
5123 Deer Creek Court 

 You don't often get email from doughorsley5123@gmail.com. Learn why this is important   

 CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and 
know the content is safe. 



2

Flowery Branch, Ga 
678-618-6282 




